

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education REGION VI - WESTERN VISAYAS

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF AKLAN

August 4, 2025

DIVISION MEMORANDUM

No. <u>394</u>, s. 2025

FUND RAISING CAMPAIGN: 5 FOR 85 (FOR CAMP ESCODA)

OIC, Office of the Assistant Schools Division Superintendent To:

Chief Education Supervisors

Education Program Supervisors

Public Schools District Supervisors, Principals In-Charge of the District

Head Teacher In-Charge of the District

Senior/Education Program Specialists

Heads of Public and Private Elementary/Secondary Schools and

Integrated Schools

All Others Concerned

- Please find attached National Headquarters Circular No. 26, s. 2025, and Council Circular No. 9, s. 2025, dated July 30, 2025, regarding the Fund-Raising Campaign - 5 for 85 (for CAMP ESCODA), which was launched on May 26, 2025, during the GSP 85th Anniversary Celebration at the Girl Scouts of the Philippines Headquarters in Manila.
- 2. The campaign will run from July 2025 to June 2026 and aims to develop the 27hectare Camp Escoda (Josefa Llanes Escoda National Program and Training Center, or JLE NPTC) located in Palayan City, Nueva Ecija.
- 3. The details of this fund-raising campaign are stipulated in the attached Council Circular
- 4. Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is requested.

FOR THE SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENT:

Chief Education Supervisor

Schools Governance and Operation Division In-Charge of the Division

Encl.: As stated

Reference: National Headquarters Circular No. 26 s. 2025

Council Circular No.9 s. 2025

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index Under the following subjects:

CAMPING

LEARNERS

SCOUTING

NSATM/







Población, Numancia, Aklan

Tel/Fax No. (265 3740 | 265 3741 | 265 3743)

Website: http://www.depedaklan.org Email Address: aklan.1958@deped.gov.ph

GIRL SCOUTS OF THE PHILIPPINES

Aklan Girl Scout Council Capitol Site, Kalibo, Aklan

Mobile Number: 0920-493-2884, Email Address: aklancouncil@yahoo.com

Council Circular No. 9 Series of 2025

To

Public Schools District Supervisor

Public and Private Secondary and Integrated School Heads, GSP District Field Advisers (DFA), Secondary School Coordinators (SSC) and Troop Leaders (for Twinkler, Star Scout, Junior, Senior & Cadet

Age Levels)

All Other Concerned

Re

FUND RAISING CAMPAIGN - "5 for 85 (for CAMP ESCODA)"

Date

July 30, 2025

Greetings! The Girl Scouts of the Philippines (GSP) is now in its 85th year of providing girls and young women with opportunities for character development, responsible citizenship, leadership, and service to the community.

As an offering for the yearlong anniversary celebration, a **National Fund Drive** named **"5 for 85 (for Camp Escoda)**" was launched on May 26, 2025, during the GSP 85th Anniversary Celebration at the GSP National Headquarters in Manila. It will run from **July 2025 to June 2026** and is intended for the development of the 27-hectare Camp Escoda (Josefa Llanes Escoda National Program and Training Center, or JLE NPTC), located in Palayan City, Nueva Ecija.

Beginning July 2025, all registering Girl Scouts and adult members will make an offering/donation of FIVE PESOS (P5.00) for the development of Camp Escoda. The total Membership fees to be collected by the Council for every registration will therefore be Fifty-Five Pesos and Fifty Centavos (P55.50). Twelve P12 pesos will be for the Council Support Fund, fifty centavos (50 cents) for Josefa Llanes Escoda (JLE) Remittance and Forty-Three (P43.00) Pesos will be remitted to the National Headquarters.

Attached is the NHQ CIRCULAR NO. 26 Series of 2025 dated June 18, 2025 for your reference. May we therefore respectfully request for the widest and immediate dissemination of this circular to all concerned.

Thank you very much for all your support to the Girl Scout Movement.

More Power and God bless!

FERDIELYN M. ABAYON Council Executive

Noted:

HON. SOL ANTARAN PANAGSAGAN- MOLO
Council President



NHQ CIRCULAR NO. <u>26</u> Series of 2025

TO :

REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS AND COUNCIL EXECUTIVES

RE :

FUND RAISING CAMPAIGN - "5 for 85 (for CAMP ESCODA)"

DATE :

June 18, 2025

The Girl Scouts of the Philippines (GSP) is now in its 85th year of providing girls and young women with opportunities for character development, responsible citizenship, leadership, and service to the community.

As an offering for the yearlong anniversary celebration, a **National Fund Drive** named **"5 for 85 (for Camp Escoda)"** was launched on May 26, 2025, during the GSP 85th Anniversary Celebration at the GSP National Headquarters in Manila. It will run from **July 2025 to June 2026** and is intended for the development of the 27-hectare Camp Escoda (Josefa Llanes Escoda National Program and Training Center, or JLE NPTC), located in Palayan City, Nueva Ecija.

This **fundraising campaign for Camp Escoda** is not just a mere campaign for the Camp but also an **opportunity for all the Councils to benefit from this project**. Girl Scouts and adult members registered for the fiscal year 2025-2026 will feel they are contributing to the development of Camp Escoda and will have a sense of its ownership.

Herewith are the objectives and guidelines:

FUNDRAISING CAMPAIGN FOR CAMP ESCODA - "5 for 85 (for Camp Escoda)"

"flow can I help?" This is often the question many of our young Girl Scouts ask when considering how they can contribute. Some might think, "flow can I help when I only have this much?" That is why the Fund Development Committee came up with an idea to show how a young Girl Scout can contribute in building our Camp Escoda in Palayan City, Nueva Ecija.

A. OBJECTIVES

- 1. To continuously generate funds for the development of Camp Escoda.
- 2. To help girls feel ownership when they have contributed in the building of Camp Escoda.

B. **GUIDELINES**

- 1) This Fund Campaign will be from July 2025 to June 2026 only.
- Beginning July 2025, all registering Girl Scouts and adult members will make an offering/donation of FIVE PESOS (P 5.00) for the development of Camp Escoda.

3) For every Five Pesos collected, the council will receive a Two-Peso (P 2.00) share that can be used for council training, programs, or operations. The remaining Three Pesos (P3.00) will be sent to the National Headquarters to support the Camp Escoda project.

Note: Please note that the Regional Office will also receive Two Pesos (P2.00) for each Girl Scout and adult member registered with their office.

4) Each Five-Peso (P5.00) donation/offering will be included/receipted in the acknowledgement receipt (AR). Similar to the collection for the Council Support Fund (CSF), a council receipt must be issued for the Two Pesos (P2.00) share from the total P5.00 collected, indicating the number of girls registered. The total remittance to the National Headquarters for every registration will therefore be Forty-Three Pesos (P43.00).

For your guidance and compliance.

ROSELYN B. DAVADILLA
National Executive Director

cc: Central Board Members Program Committee Members Council Presidents National Program and Training Centers NHQ Senior Staff